
Tim Moran 
257 Dunbar Road 
Palm Beach, Fl 33480 
 
July 12, 2021 
 
Jay Boodeshwar 
360 South County Road 
P.O. Box 2029 
Palm Beach, FL 33480 
 
Hi Jay, 
 
I am following up on our conversation regarding the number of parking permits the town will 
issue to residents.  Currently, as you are aware, up to eight parking permits may be purchased 
by homeowners.  I would argue that this number is too high. 
 
I feel it is inappropriate to issue more permits than there are spaces available for on any street 
and especially in the event where the number of permits issued to any one homeowner would 
mandate that the vehicles would need to park in front of other peoples’ homes. 
 
My concern stems from an issue we are experiencing here on Dunbar. As you are aware, to 
adjust to the recent parking restrictions on County Rd, we on Dunbar went to a permit parking 
street.  This has alleviated a lot of the problem, but we do have at least one neighbor who parks 
eight vehicles on the street and one or two more who just seem to prefer street parking in lieu 
of parking on their property. 
 
Dunbar was once a quiet and beautiful tree lined street with open vistas to the water on both 
the east and west. It now looks more like a commercial zone as very rarely is it free from parked 
cars during the evenings and weekends. It is my opinion that this reduces the beauty of our 
street and that feeling of charm that we once enjoyed. Unfortunately, although they are 
obeying the rules, it seems to be our own neighbors here who are the cause of the problem. 
Seeing this charm slowly slip away concerns me a great deal as we continue to evolve as a 
town. 
 
I am not sure what an acceptable resolution would be, if any, but would appreciate if you would 
voice my concerns to the Town Council. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Tim Moran 
 
P.S. 
Are these residential parking permits allowed to be used for commercial vehicles as well? 


